NFB of DE Northern Delaware Chapter Meeting Minutes
Date: May 20, 2024 
Time: 6:30 - 8:00 PM 
Location:	Everywhere via Zoom
 Minutes were read at 6 pm
 
- Call to Order	     Carol King-Ries at 6:31 pm  
 
In attendance:  Art Cohen, Jim Steel, Carol King-Ries, Wayne Marsh, Mailaika Colson, Shannon Britt, Khalil Abdul-Majid, Henry Green, Nakeya Robinson, Darryl Garner, June Hunter, Catrina Gosine, Anthony Borrigine 
 
Regular Business
-  Recite NFB Pledge and one-minute message	All  
Art C. led the pledge recitation

Carol KR introduced Henry Green, our meeting facilitator

-  Vote to approve minutes of February’s meeting
 	Art motioned and Wayne approved.  The minutes were approved by all.
-  Treasurers report	Nakeya Robinson
-   Vote to approve
	Balance 4165.28

	Braille Family Fun Day Cost:  $130
	Account withdrawals:  PAC withdrawal and BFFD withdrawal

	Jim motioned and Wayne seconded.  Voted to approve
	
	Carol made a motion to send money to the National funds in the amount of $100/$25 per fund

	Art seconded.  Voted to approve – all

	Jim reminded the treasurer to send chapter dues to state at $1/member

	Zoom National license payment contribution to state affiliate
	Carol motioned that we contribute $50 to State affiliate license, Jim seconded, vote approved by all.
	
-   Continuing business:  
 
Next Book Talk: June 17, 2024 at 6 pm via Zoom
Facilitator:  Sylvia Reid
Title:  The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek
               Author:  Kim Michele Richardson
Book number: DB95243

-    New Business: 
Chapter Update:	Carol King-Ries
	Chapter Budget and Fundraisers


	Braille Family Fun Day
		May 4th  $187 budgeted/$130 spent
		December:  budgeted $175

	Dinner party fundraiser
		We have a possible place, but need to work on the details
			No budgeted amount yet

	Trip to National Office
		Sylvia has said that she will put this item on the affiliate agenda
			No budgeted amount
 
	Support of members for National and State conventions
	A discussion was had about only extending this support to active members.
	A further discussion was had about what an active member is.
	Came down to a motion stating that an active member attends at least 5 meetings/events a year.
		Events include Braille Family Fun days and conventions
		Jim moved, and Anthony and Art seconded.  All approved 

		National convention support for registration and banquet:  $300
		State convention support for banquet:  $750 (15 people/$50 each)

	Other budgeted items:
	PAC contributions:  $420/year
		Zoom license  $50/year
		Contributions to National funds  $100/year
 
Total 2024 budget:  $2025.00
 		We need fundraisers

	Fundraisers
		Discussed a Chipotle Fundraiser
		Chapter decided that a Friday in August would be best
		Chapter decided to use the Chipotle on Route 13 for the fundraiser
		Carol will get Bryant to help with the application

	Braille Family Fun Day Recap
		Approximately 36 people attended
		The chapter and its members donated enough food, and everyone was well fed 
		Darryl and Nakeya donated checker and Tic Tac Toe games
	There was enough cash donations from the chapter to purchase 10 new Braille Bingo cards
	DVI showed up with 6 employees and family
			They also brought games and set up an information and give away table

		Our next Braille Family Fun Day is being planned for December 2024
 
	Chapter nominating committee/June Hunter 
		June stated that she reached out to all members except for the sitting officers which she will do soon
 
State/National Update (Affiliate Board Members)
		Next Presidential Release is on May 30th at 8 pm
		National Convention will be held in Orlando, FL from July 3rd to July 8th
		State Convention is on October 25th and 26th
	 
Tech Talk:  Darren Gladstone/Right-Hear
	Introduction by Shannon Britt
	Darren shared the background of the Right-Hear ap and how it operates.  He answered many questions and promised to share links to the ap on IOS and Android, YouTube videos on how to use the ap, and meeting invites to their weekly forum.  He also shared that they are looking for volunteers to promote the ap and its capabilities to businesses and local entities.  Shannon advocated to get the Norfolk Zoo to install the beacons, and they will be doing it soon.  Carol will forward all the links to the group as soon as she gets them.  It was an excellent Tech Talk.

The chapter thanked Henry Green for his inaugural meeting facilitation.  He did an excellent job.
  
Adjournment:  8:10 pm
 






